

OUT21/7462

Karl Okorn
Planning and Assessment Group
NSW Department of Planning, Industry and Environment

karl.okorn@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Okorn

Broken Hill Battery Storage Facility (SSD-11437498) – EIS

I refer to your email of 28 May 2021 to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment (DPIE) Water and the Natural Resources Access Regulator (NRAR) about the above matter.

The project t proposes to install a battery storage facility over an area of 0.8ha within an existing industrial subdivision, with associated transmission line and infrastructure.

The following recommendation is provided by NRAR.

Post Approval

 The proponent must prepare a Soil and Water Management Plan to address stormwater management and sediment and erosion control. The plan is to address the requirements of the guideline Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction (Landcom 2004) and the Guidelines for Controlled Activities on Waterfront Land (NRAR 2018).

Any further referrals to DPIE Water and NRAR can be sent by email to landuse.enquiries@dpie.nsw.gov.au. or to the following coordinating officer within DPIE Water:

Simon Francis – Senior Project Officer E: simon.francis@dpie.nsw.gov.au

M: 0428 926 117

Yours sincerely

Simon Francis

Senior Project Officer, Assessments, Knowledge Division

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment: Water

22 June 2021